Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

262 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 14th April 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

Today I received a letter from Hauda and one from Ed. Klaboch who writes that he has sent 27 crates to go to Southampton. He says that among them is a small crate with a plant to be sent to me in Prague..and with the next consignment there will be a crate containing Cattleya skinneri alba, Laelia acuminata alba. The picture will be finished by the end of this month. Tomorrow he will send them (?), there are 4 varieties similar to those I have seen in Acapulco: white, pink, red and violet.

Hauda writes to me very briefly, he believes he has found a new, completely white Odontoglossum, similar to cirrhosum but pure white, and two other new Odontoglossums, Lueddemania lehmannii, Pescatorea lehmannii (400), Odont. vexillare (1300). If these arrive in good condition, there is hope that some money will be made, because Eduard writes in desperation that he has been collecting for 8 years and has not made any profit, and is now in debt. 

Yesterday I received your catalogue of the 24th March from Stevens and I saw that that Anthurium andreanum was sold for £11. I still believe that this plant is a good one. I am curious at what price Bull will introduce them in his new catalogue. Please don’t forget to keep 12 or 15 good pieces for me and send them to me at the beginning of May, bare rooted, via mail, so that I can replace it for those I sold in the autumn and consequently died. Those for Baron Hruby should arrive on the 18th May, because he needs a permit from the ministry. He has to go to Prague on the 23rd May to meet the crown prince Rudolf with his young bride.

Only two plants of the large M?? nobile which I received from you, are still alive and are flowering very beautifully and with large flowers.

During this month you should receive a very large number of orchids from all parts and you will have a lot of work. Isn’t it getting a bit too much ?…

You have received from Roebelen the same things that Low received from Boxall. Please send me some plants or samples of the plants that Hauda or Klaboch sent you.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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